JERSEY CARE & HANDLING POLICY

Team jerseys are one of the biggest single expenses that PCRA has to make from time to time. The
longer we can keep our jerseys in good shape, the more money we have to invest in our athletes and
other areas of our program.

Team managers will hand out one or two jerseys to each player at the beginning of the season and
collect them when the season is over. Upon receipt of their jersey, each player must give their team
manager a 100S deposit cheque (per jersey received) dated March 31 of the following year. This cheque
is to cover the replacement cost of the jersey(s) in the event that it is not returned, lost, or suffers
damage other than normal wear.

In order to increase the longevity of our jerseys, we need your help. We would ask that you strictly
adhere to the following guidelines once you receive your jersey:

e Jerseys MUST be transported in the PCRA provided jersey bag. Please do not use plastic bags
to transport your jersey as it will create mold on the jersey.

e Jerseys are to be worn for games or official PCRA events only. Each player must have her
own practice jersey.

e Only names bars purchased at Stinger Sports since the 2015-16 season will be allowed.
Stinger Sports is the exclusive supplier, installer, and remover of name bars for PCRA. ltis the

team manager’s responsibility to take in the jerseys to have the name bars installed and
removed.

e For the letters C and A, they must be acquired from the equipment manager ONLY. They must
be loosely stitched. It is not permitted to iron them on.

e Please air out your jersey after every game.

(Note: for bunnies, these guidelines also apply for practice jerseys, game and practice pants as they
will also be supplied by the association.)
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